
Board of Directors Nominee Announcement 
 
The date for receiving member applications for nomination consideration to the CBC FCU Board 
of Directors closed on February 1, 2024. The Nominating Committee has determined that the 
following candidates are qualified and eligible for installation to the Board of Directors: Kevin 
Carey; Robert Cabral; and Barbara Winters. Since there is a qualified candidate to fill each Board 
vacancy for the upcoming term, no nominations from the floor will be permitted during the 
Annual Meeting.  
 
Kevin Carey, Vice Chairman 
Mr. Carey is a retired U.S. Navy Officer with 26 years of service in numerous fleet and staff  
assignments, including Executive Officer of USS JARRETT (FFG-33) and as Chief Staff 
Officer and Department Officer at the Naval Surface Warfare Center Port Hueneme 
Division (NSWC PHD). Mr. Carey has extensive experience with Navy shipboard weapon 
systems, weapons testing and evaluation and engineering management. After retiring 
from the Navy he joined SYS Technologies, which was later merged with Kratos Defense 
and Security Solutions, and held a Senior Management Analyst position supporting the 
Director, Office of Corporate Business at NSWC PHD until retiring in 2011.He holds a B.S. in 
Economics degree and a Master of Marine Affairs (M.M.A.) degree from the University of 
Rhode Island. 
 
Barbara Winters, Board Secretary 
Ms. Winters is a marketing executive with over 25 years of experience in sales and 
marketing roles for technology companies. During her 15 years with Intel Corp she held a 
variety of positions including global marketing strategy, campaign and brand 
management, and marketing research. Most recently she was VP of Marketing for a 
Santa Barbara startup in the big data and marketing technology space. She is a lifelong 
resident of Ventura County with strong ties to the community and holds a BS in Business 
from CSU Northridge. 
 
Robert Cabral, Board Treasurer 
Mr. Cabral is a tenured faculty at Oxnard College where he teaches courses in Business 
and Accounting. He also lectures in Accounting at CSU Channel Islands, Martin V. Smith 
School of Business &Economics. His academic leadership includes Academic Senate 
President and statewide positions. In 2013, the National Community College Hispanic 
Council (NCCHC) recognized him as a national fellow. In 2014, he received a fellowship 
with CSUCI, which focused on cross-institutional alignment. Mr. Cabral has over 20 years 
in banking and finance management; he held management and leadership positions 
with Citibank, Wells Fargo, and Pacific Capital Bancorp. He earned a Bachelor’s of Arts 
in Business Economics at the University of California at Santa Barbara, a Masters in 
Organizational Management from Antioch University, and a Master’s of Science in  
Accounting from Walden University. He earned the professional credential of Certified 



Project Manager from Stanford University. Mr. Cabral is a Certified Facilitator and works 
with organizations in strategic development, accounting, and learning. He is a Rotarian 
and former Chairman of the Board for the Conejo Valley Chamber of Commerce. He is 
a graduate of the Ventura County Leadership Academy and Leadership Conejo. In 2006, 
he was recognized and awarded “Business Man of the Year” from the Conejo Valley 
Chamber of Commerce. 
 


